

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Friday 19th September

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD t. 0161 912 2906 | f. 0161 749 7461 e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Dear parents/Carers

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Sickness

On returning to school the bugs seem to strike and this September is no exception. If your child is ill (sickness, diarrhoea particularly) health policy dictates that to avoid spread of infection children should be off school for 48 hours after their last episode. We have a text number to report absence; 07860 005074 but we cannot reply on this number. If you need to speak to someone, please call the office. Thank you for your cooperation.

Term Time Holidays

As sympathetic as I am to family circumstances, Government legislation forbids school from sanctioning family holidays in term time. If you still intend to take a holiday in term time you must make an appointment through the office to discuss the options, a letter request will no longer be accepted and extra school work will not be set for the duration of the absence.

Walking Bus

I would like to remind you the walking bus operates daily from the Urmston Pub at 8.15am for children in Reception to Year 6. It is a free service and your child can join here or any place on the route. If you would like more information please speak to Mrs Karran or myself.

Friends of St Hugh

Thank you to everyone who attended the coffee morning last week, it was a great success. A letter was sent home this week from the 'Friends' highlighting the work we do and I hope to see many more of you for a further coffee morning on Friday 10th October, following 'Wake Up Shake Up' in the hall.

Thank you as always for your continued support in all we do.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





